
ENCOURAGEMENT CORNER 
Please send an encouraging note to Larry Spalink.  His address is 1-15-24 Shinkawa Cho, 
Higashi Kurume Shi, Tokyo 203-0013, Japan.   
CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY 
Our sympathies are with Andy Harris and family on the passing of Lila Harris on Friday, 
April 26.  Her funeral was held Saturday, May 4.  We pray for God’s peace and comfort 
during this time.   
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TODAY—GEMS & Cadets Sunday  
Pastor Wayne will be preaching a message from John 20:24-31 entitled, “Faith and 
Doubt”. We will also highlight the GEMS & Cadets year.   
NEXT WEEK—Mother’s Day 
Pastor Keith will lead us in God’s Word on Mother’s Day. We also welcome our 
missionaries in Cambodia, Ly & Navy Chann, to speak about their work with the Timothy 
Leadership Training Program. 
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M AY  5 , 2 0 1 9  

A N N O U N C E M E N T S  

E.S. MONTHLY MEMORY VERSE 
Enter his gates with thanksgiving and his courts with praise; give thanks to him  
and praise his name. For the Lord is good and his love endures forever;  
his faithfulness continues through all generations.                

~ Psalm 100:4-5 
HAND2HAND 
Thank you to all who generously donated to the HAND2HAND lunch bag ministry.   
We were able to give weekly bags filled with food and healthy snacks to 19 students  
who often go hungry on the weekends.  Your gifts have been a blessing to these students!   
We have enough food to finish this school year, but we will be starting up again later in 
the summer so we are ready for the fall of 2019.  Please watch for details once we get 
closer to the school year starting up this fall.   
ALL CHURCH MISSION TRIP THIS SUMMER 
There is a sign-up sheet on the information table in the narthex for the all church mission 
trip to North Carolina, which will be August 3-10.  We will be working with World Renew 
Disaster Relief Services, helping the people of North Carolina as they continue to recover 
from Hurricane Florence, which hit in September 2018.   
FAMILY FUN BUS TRIPS 
Are you interested in a family fun night with others in our church?  We are checking to see 
if there is interest for families of all ages, littles through grandparents, for a couple dates.  
On the table there are sign up sheets for the following dates— Saturday, June 22, a  
family day at Binder Park Zoo, and Wednesday, August 14, to a West Michigan  
Whitecaps game.  If we can generate enough interest they will be planned! 
FREE A FAMILY FROM POVERTY 
May 12 is Free a Family From Poverty Sunday for World Renew.  Join in helping a family 
and their entire community leave poverty behind for less than $1 a day.  1 Thessalonians 5 
reminds us to rejoice, pray, and be thankful always.  Please give generously in next weeks 
World Renew offering to help families improve their lives.  Thank you! 
HAPPY WANDERERS BUS TRIPS UPDATE 
The Bus Trip to “A Bench in the Sun” for June 1 has been cancelled due to lack of interest.  
There will be a flyer coming out shortly for “Plain and Fancy”, which is scheduled for 
Wednesday, August 21. Please let Kim know if you are interested in this trip! 



Sunday, May 5, 2019 
10:00 am Worship Service 
  GEMS & Cadets 
  Sunday 
11:15 am  Sunday School 

Sunday, May 12, 2019 
10:00 am Worship Service 
  Mother’s Day 
11:15 am Sunday School 

Joy Box Offering Schedule 
5/5        E.S. GEMS and Cadets 
5/12      Free a Family Program 
5/19      Kids’ Hope 
5/26      Holland Deacons  
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Senior Pastor Keith Mannes   |   Phone: 231-920-5632  |   email: keith@espoint.org 

T H I S  W E E K  

NURSERY SCHEDULE 
This Week—May 5 

Toddler 
Megan Dykstra, Grace Scott,  

Olivia Reeves 
Infant 

Laurie Tucker, Grace Ludema 
Next Week—May 12 

Toddler 
Stacie Fulford, Allison Tucker,  

Eli Tucker, Tarissa Kragt 
Infant 

Michelle Van Rhee, Kristi Zoerhof 

WORSHIP CENTER DOORS  
GREETER SCHEDULE 
THIS WEEK—May 5 
Pastor Ed Visscher 

Kirk & Lisa Wabeke 
NEXT WEEK—May 12 
Craig & Lindsay Wilson 
Merle & Kristi Zoerhof 

KIDS HOPE USA 
Will you pray for Carol  
and her student this week?  
Kids Hope updates at: 
eskidshope.blogspot.com 

150th ANNIVERSARY LIVING STONE MEMORIES 
Please feel free to take a ESCRC 150th Anniversary “Living Stone” 
paper and place your memories of a person or event that helped to 
shape your faith in Jesus Christ through the years. We will be collecting 
these throughout the year. There is a table with supplies to help you 
attach your memory to a box to be placed in our standing stone display 
on the east wall of the worship center. The team can help: Pastor 
Wayne, Curt & Jean Mans, Judy Haverdink, Randy & Dawn Cook, 
Marilyn Timmerman, and Caitlin Tyler. 
ATTENTION ALL FISHERMEN 
The Calvinist Cadet Corps is hosting it’s seventeenth annual fishing 
tournament to raise funds to support its ministry—helping boys grow 
spiritually in all areas of life.  The fishing tournament will be held on 
Saturday, June 1, 2019 at Gun Lake State Park in southwest Michigan.  
For more information, call the corps office at 616-241-5616 ext. 4, or 
check out the Cadet website: www.CalvinistCadets.org  under the 
“Events” tab.  Everyone is welcome!  Lunch will be served at noon.  Join 
us for a fun filled day! 
VOLUNTEERING AT LOVE INC 
There are openings at the Heart To Heart resale store for someone to 
greet guests, answer questions, straighten clothing and general “on the 
floor” duties. Easy and fun! 
We are in need in several areas in our LIFE Skills program on 
Thursdays: This is a one-hour-a-week commitment to talk with clients and 
help them establish and attain goals. No expertise needed! 
We also need help with child care. Story time readers, craft helpers, 
meal-makers & servers, “crowd control”, you name it! 
Perhaps you would like to enlist your church in providing the evening’s 
meal! Try it once, and see how much it is appreciated. 
Maybe answering phones or doing initial interviews with people seeking 
assistance is more your style; we’ve got a spot for you, too! In fact, 
whatever your interest, we’ve got a place for you at Love INC! Call us 
at 269-751-2533 or email at office@loveincnwa.org.   

CHILDREN’S WORSHIP 
May 5 

Hannah Bosch, Keegan Cook, 
Abi Dykstra, Logan Bosch 

May 12 
Paula Tucker, Justin Kragt, 

Tarissa Kragt, Norah Soerens 

ESCRC HISTORY CORNER 
April 19, 1928—Scared Straight 
“The clerk is asked to request the 
sheriff to be present once on a 

Wednesday evening since there are 
certain young people who carry on 
in an unusual manner in the hall or 

outside, or block the road.” 

GIVING REPORT 
Budget Giving            $15,006.00 
East Saugatuck Ministries         772.52 
Worship Center Renovation Fund     1,640.00 
Benevolence Fund          240.00 
HAND2HAND                             100.00 
Kids’ Life Bible Club          409.25 
Back to God Ministries         400.00 


